‘ rTiTC.p\VC[LlVHD rxlhnlty, '.hdi&‘p‘rdasdﬂ

Mailing Address:
Roberto Arellano Arellano
5810 Santa Maria Ave. No. 205
PMB69-25
Laredo, TX.78041-3055
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June of 2019

Dear Pastor and Church members:
Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ!

| want to start this letter with one of my favorite texts Psalm 103:1"Bless
The LorD, O my soul: and all that is within me, bless his holy name....".

+ We thank God because the doctor authorized me to resume the
work in the build of our third Church, precisely one year ago we had to
stop it because the two heart attacks that | had, but God is good and
his mercy is forever! This month we were able to restart with the build : 2 s

the building, Praise the Lord for this!.  Please keep praying for the Lord contmue provide the resources. Next Month
we will visit some Churches to show the ministry and needs; so please keep us in your prayers for God touch the hearts

of His people. We are excited for the opportunity and the work that lie ahead, even more we have faith that with the God's
help will accomplish.

+ In Calvary Baptist Church we had a youth meeting, almost two hundred youth attended and Praise the ~ Lord for
two saved souls' Please pray for the youth class, they are working to have another meetmg on June 22",

+ In "Alianza Real Baptist Church" the youth has been working each weekend with the kids and God has bless their
work in a great way. Please keep praymg for Pastor Alejandro and his family. .

Lastly we want to thank you your faithful monthly support and prayers; please keep praying for us, for our trip and for the
Holly Spirit upon us to press on with this beautiful work. We really need your prayers. Prayer is the fuel will allow us to be
successful as we follow God's leading in ministry. Without prayer, nothing will happen.

May God Bless you,

Roberto, Rosy, Roberto Jr., Mayra & Joanna Arellano
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MINISTRIES

“For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord.” Il Corinthians 4:5
Dr. Terry R. Ellis, President = Dr. Ricky Dunsford, Executive Vice President

May-June 2019

Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,

Psalm 13:6 “I will sing unto the LORD, because he hath dealt bountifully with me.” The Lord
has dealt bountifully with me in every area of my life, but specifically, with financial support! My last
prayer letter update I was at 12% support. The Lord has answered prayers in ways [ never thought
possible and has given another increase; I’m now at approximately 20% support! Praise the Lord! He
has blessed with giving additional schedules through revival meetings, camp meetings, phone calls,
and drop-ins. It’s been another busy 2 months of travel and I have driven approximately 3,373 miles. I
am looking forward to another long-distance trip to Florida for meetings in July. Please continue to
pray for safety while traveling.

The month of May started out with a women’s prison revival in Kentucky; What a joy to have
approximately 30 ladies join us for our services! After the services we had an opportunity to pray with
those that requested prayer. One lady specifically was getting released and was very anxious and
nervous about her release. She does not have anywhere to live, does not have family or friends that can
help her, and is planning to be back out on the street. Many ladies have this same problem as family
ties are severed, and they fall right back into their old ways. Please pray that God will intervene, that
she will find a good church, and that she will not end up back in prison.

Our River City Bible study has been going great! We have had many new ladies attend the
Bible study and three ladies trusted Christ as their Savior! One of the ladies that received Christ asked
prayer for her three adult children. Two of her children are struggling with drug addiction and one of
them is incarcerated. She is afraid they may lose the battle with drugs and most importantly, they have
never accepted Christ. She said, “I finally understand and realize that God is the only one that can help
them.” Please pray for this dear family, that God would show his mighty power through her, and use
her to reach her family with the Gospel. Please also pray for the state of Ohio as it has the second
highest overdose death rate in the country.

Lastly, please continue to pray that God would give direction for a more permanent place to
live. I am still traveling back and forth from my parents, to staying with friends in Cincinnati, and
teaching for our Thursday night Bible study. The Lord has supplied every need and [ am thankful for
his precious promise of being with me each step of the way. Thank you very much for praying and for
your financial support! '

Allfor Christ,
h Bttt

Sarah Barnett
Isaiah 42:6-7

Post Office Box 2308 - Cleveland, TN - 37320
(423) 479-3243 - www.roapm.com



Spring Report 2019
Dear Friends and Faithful Partners in the Ministry,

Itis with great joy that Trina and | announce the marriage of Aubry and Jesse Skelton to our
church families around the country! What a blessing it was to give our daughter away to this
fine young man whose Dad has been our primary partner in Mongolian Missions. Pastor
Shane Skelton with Dr. Charles Keen have raised the funds for the Mongolian Bible transla-
tion and helped us establish the printing ministry. Now our daughter Jesse and Shane’s son
Aubry are newly married and the two of them carry the same burden and desire of their fa-
thers to make the name of Jesus and His gospel known in this uttermost region of the world.
Together they are praying about God’s call upon their lives and asking Him to clarify their
role in the future of the work.

Last year, our oldest son Judah lead a work team here and is planning another trip
next summer. Our second born, Jonah, and his wife Nadia are coming over this fall. Our
youngest, Jaazaniah, is serving here all summer after finishing his first year of college ma-
joring in Missions as he further prepares for full time ministry in Mongolia. God is moving in
our children’s lives and we are grateful for what He is doing in and through them and their
multiplied capacity to impact this nation for Christ.

Over 800 boxes with more than 300,000 copies of the gospels
of Mark left our warehouse last month for distribution throughout the
province capitals and villages of Mongolia this summer! Please pray
earnestly for this nationwide outreach and the salvation of many. “So
shall my word be that goeth forth out of my mouth: it shall not return
unto me void, but it shall accomplish that which | please, and it shall
prosper in the thing whereto | sent it.” Isaiah 55:11




Dear Fellowlaborers in the Gospel — JUNE 2019

MINISTRY NEWS

Please do not post any pictures or info online.

Literature Campaign: More streets were
covered with gospel tracts & invitations in Lindau
this month. One man was very unreceptive and said
that Jesus never existed. He was confronted with the
truth that God loves him and Jesus died for him.

Evangelism & Follow-up: In Liechtenstein
God has blessed our follow-up efforts. It worked out
to have supper with the Kolgeci family in a local
restaurant. We found out they have an even busier
work schedule — just one more thing to keep them
from coming to Christ. We are building this
friendship and witnessing as we go along. Please

pray. Also, Jeremiah visited Mr. T. He was leaving,

but invited Jeremiah to come back another day.

We started back with distribution of tracts and
invitations to our Sunday Bible studies. We have
reached out yet again in Triibbach and in Triesen.
Please remember the other cities we are reaching:
Vaduz, Balzers, & Sevelen. Please pray for God’s
power to break people’s hearts over their sin.
Pray for open doors among the Liechtensteiners
and Swiss. We desire open houses & open hearts so
we can present the gospel, win souls, teach and
baptize the new converts, and establish churches!

Sunday Meetings in Vaduz: Sunday Bible
studies continue. The gospel and Word of God are
being proclaimed. Sadly, folks that claim to be
followers of Christ are not obeying the Word of God.
| of the 2 families that attend is in serious trouble.

Due to sin the marriage is on the brink of divorce. So

far our biblical advice and counsel has not been
heeded. Pleasc pray for this situation. The enemy is
really fighting the meetings on Sundays. Others are

i,
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regularly “hindered” from coming. These hindrances
are manifestations of Satan’s opposition to the work
of God. We are trusting our God, the Almighty, to
win great victories!

New Opportumttes We started a Men’s Bible-
Study in Liechtenstein.
Our first was held on
June 13™. 2 men

, attended. Our men need
clear teachmg on doctrine. They also struggle
immensely with faithfulness and commitment.
Please pray they will be
faithful and let the Word
of God change their
lives. Also, the young
Italian family (that lives
in Lindau) agreed to come over for a cookout Guess
what, they brought their Bible. They had more
questions which led us to John 3 and the new birth.
Please pray as they agreed to meet us bi-weekly
for a Bible study. Please pray for them to follow
through and for open hearts.

FAMILY NEWS

Recovery from surgery is going
well. We thank God for this.
Ruth recently called skunks stunks
while playing a game. She’s on to
something there. Also, friends (the
Curriers) from our home church
P x celebrated their 50" Wedding
Anniversary in Switzerland. We all spent some very
enjoyable time together in Liechtenstein!
Thanks for you loving, praying, & giving so that we may serve
God in the 4-Country Region of Lake Constance!

Forward for Christ! — Jeremiak, ii«wéa?, & Tuith

LInc.

Preaching Christ in Liechtenstein, eastern Switzerland,

a Four Country Region western Austria, & southern Germany
Finally, brethren, pray for us, that the word of the Lord may have free course, and be glorified, even as it is with you: 2 Thessalonians 3:1

Contact: Jeremiah & Lindsay Cooley | Freihofstrasse 7,88131 Lindau, GERMANY | jeremiahcooley@mwbm.org
Sending Church: Harriman Baptist Tabernacle | POBox 575 Harriman, TN 37748 | Pastor JamesF.Jones,Jr. | phone (865) 882-6966

Assisted By: Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. | POBox519 Braselton,GA30517 | phone (706) 654-2818 | www.mwbm.org




ERIC, REBEKAH & OLIVIA

ELROD

MISSIONARIES TO-INDIA

June 2019

2 Dear Friends,

A couple weeks ago, Rebekah and I were invited to the home of one of
~ l our language school teachers, Mitta Ji. Mitta Ji has been a huge blessing
- [ especially to Rebekah, by helping with different cultural aspects of living

‘ here in Delhi. Rebekah calls her her “Indian
mother.” She is Bengali and on the
particular day that she invited us over it was
a day, in Bengali culture, to prepare a meal
for your son-in-law with all of his favorite
foods. She also gave Rebekah a beautiful
sarl. Throughout the night, I was able to
talk with her husband about the gospel. He
is a former teacher and principal and had
many questions about what we believe and
| ; what we are doing here. He apologized for
Skype Phone #: asking so many questions, but I did not
(678) 800-1023 mind at all. It is questions like these that open up perfect opportunities to
share Christ. After explaining the gospel to him, he said, “T still don’t
Email: understand why you would leave the US and come here.” That answer is
Ellele o[l ETINelelga N simple. It is because of Jesus Christ and what He has done for us. Pray for
Mitta Ji and her family.

Contact Information
Eric & Rebekah Elrod

Facetime/iMessage:
P e R o L o Father’s Day went great! We had

four fathers come for the service. It is
alway exciting when we have people
that come back. Pray for God to do

@ Vl S l O N a great work in Fathepur Beri.

BAPTIST MISSIONS

Prayer Requests:
* Rebekah’s Pregnancy: Rebekah has entered her last month of
pregnancy. Pray for her and baby Emilia’s health and that all would
go smoothly with the delivery. Lord willing, my parents will be

Support Address

Vision Baptist Missions arriving around the time the baby will be here. Pray for them as they
Memo: Eric Elrod travel. We are excited to see them!
P.O. Box 442 * Ministry: Rajkumar is one of the young men that we are working
Alpharetta, GA 30009 with. He recently got saved and it is encouraging to see him grow in
his desire to serve the Lord. Pray for him as he continues to grow.

Yours to India,
Eric , Rebekah & Olivia Elrod




Camisha, Caren, Presley, Cameron

“Thy word is a lamp unto

my feet, and a light unto my

path.” Psalm 119:105

MINISTRIES
= Pastor
= Soul Winning
= Missionary

HOME CHURCH
Anchor Baptist Church
Trivoli, St. Andrews
Grenada
Pastor: Presley Felix
Phone: 1-473-443-1796

Fundamental Baptist
Home Missions, Inc.
P. 0. Box 1510
Bessemer City, NC 28016
(704) 629-4176

e-mail: tbhm@bellsouth.net

www.tbhm.org

Please Pray for the

Felix Family

Missionary Pastor to Tivoli, St. Andrews Grenada

June 2019
Dear Pastor and Supporters,

- Greetings to you in the name of our Lord and savior Jesus Christ. Nahum 1:7
. says, “The Lord is good, a strong hold in the day of trouble; and he knoweth

them that trust in him. " I hope and pray that all is well with you, your family and
ministry. As for me and my Family we are doing good by God's grace. | must
say thanks to God for all he has done for us and also for your prayers and sup-
port. May God continue to bless and supply all of your needs.

~

At Anchor Baptist Church we are still
working on the inside of the building
trying to finish up with the painting. I'd
like you to pray for us as we are in
need of a PA System, Chairs and
Tiles for the floor. Any musical in-
strument that you may have and no
longer use, like a guitar or keyboard,
we'll greatly appreciate it. Pray also for
the salvation of folks in the community
as we do soul winning.

Pray also for my Family as
we have started building
our house five months ago.
We praise the Lord for the
strength he gave and for
where we have reached.
We are presently putting up
concrete block, pray that
God will supply the money
and material needed for the
Roof. May God add his
blessings as we continue to
serve Him.

In Christ,

f;}cﬂq/ ety

Bro. Presley Felix
Anchor Baptist Church



7 I . B P
(_ﬁ,ﬂ/[// {\fﬁél‘{ / l ! ke ( /("{-*/Ks‘(f*//

L

L 2

May 22, 2019

PO Box 848
Kingston, TN 37763
865-548-3715

Greetings from the Goodson’s,
We trust this letter finds everything going well with your church ministry. We pray for
all our supporters each day. May the Lord richly bless and prosper your work.

We have been very busy since the first of the year. | have preached every Sunday and
and had several meetings we were privileged to be a part of. We are thankful for every
door that the Lord opens for us. We try to pray and find the will of God for each service.
If you could use us in any way please call us at 865-548-3715.

At the first of the year | was diagnosed with Parkinson’s Disease. They started me on
some medicine that has really helped, both with pain and ability to function. I am thankful
to still be able to travel and fulfill the appointments God has opened for us. Please put us
on your prayer list and pray that God will have His way and help us in this physical
battle.

We still represent Crossroads Rescue Mission. If we could ever come and talk about the
work there at the mission please feel free to call us. We are in the process now of getting
a load of supplies ready to take over there. If you could help us just call and we will share
the things that are needed. Some give a love offering and we go purchase needed supplies
to take to them.

In closing, we desire your prayers and thank you again for your financial help,

Bro. Mike and Sis. Kay Goodson



A Alan & Becky ly

May-June 2019

Hello Praying Partners and Co-laborers in the Ministry,

Since our last prayer letter many events have taken place and many wonderful
people have made professions of faith in Jesus Christ.

One event was the marriage of William and Alma. William came to the very
first service at Bethel Baptist Church that was started in August of 2004.
He was 14 years old and in need of salvation. Soon after coming to church
he made a profession of faith in Christ and started his new life. He was
faithful in every church service, youth meetings and then soul-winning.
He graduated high school and started training in the Bible Institute. He
continues to serve the Lord faithfully in church and now has a beautiful wife
to serve with him. They were married on April 13, 2019.

After the wedding, we were able to help a well digging ministry drill for water in two small
communities on public school property. We had the opportunity to take the seminary students
to these two different sights, to teach the children the Bible for the week. What a blessing to
see them prepare and work for the honor and glory of the Lord. They were able to see many
decisions made for the Lord during these two weeks. In addition to the students, on Friday
after drilling, they held a special parent meeting where the Word of God was preached. What
a blessing!

Another blessing is the second dorm on the camp property is almost done. We are installing
the windows, doors and the bars over the windows by the end of next week. We will be able
to start wiring the lights as soon as the doors and windows are done. What a blessing to know
that these facilities will be used to encourage, train and build up the pastors that come to the
conference each year. In addition, the youth group will have a place to go each year for their
annual “youth camp.” There is a plan in place to use these facilities for men and women’s
meetings, family conferences and other get togethers as well.

Finally, we are writing to inform you that after much prayer and counsel from various spiritual
leaders and pastors, Becky and I have made the difficult decision to resign from Baptist
International Missions, Inc., effective the end of June. Our decision to return from Honduras
is based on a call from the Lord to pastor the Heritage Baptist Church in Evansville, Indiana.

Our departure has nothing to do with any difficulties on the field, or due to the ministry being
too hard. Nor is it due to marital problems, financial problems or any sin that would prevent
us from serving our Lord. The ministry here is vibrant, going well and has a new pastor that
has been trained and equipped to take over the responsibilities of the church. Pastor Josué has
been serving with us since 2008, and he will take over as pastor of Bethlehem Baptist Church.

Your faithfulness to pray and support our family over the years has been a great encouragement
to us and we will forever be grateful for you. We will continue to serve our Lord and Savior
Jesus Christ.

Alan & Becky Jackson ® Apartado 82 * Danli, Paraiso, Honduras ® State side Phone # 812-297-0938 ¢ Email: thejaxsons@juno.com
Mission Office: Baptist International Missions Inc. * PO Box 9 ® Harrison, TN 37341 ¢ 423-344-5050 * www.bimi.org



RESERVES OF ALL BRANCHES GUARD GUARD

MISSIONARIES TO OUR MILITARY AND THEIR FAMILIES

Russell & Cathy Kidman

John 3:7 Marvel not that I said unto thee, Ye must be b()l‘” a g (li .

Just hours after sending out our previous Prayer Letter we were informed that the Vietnam Veteran
we met last August named Junior has been Born Again! These past two months we have had more
phone calls and emails returned from the packets we hand out than at any other time since we
began this Ministry! Veterans calling with Bible questions; or to let us know how God has
changed their lives; of their Salvation and their walk in the Newness of Life, this has been a
blessing beyond which words can express.

URGENT

Support and Correspondence MUST BE UPDATED
See Page 2 for information
LEFT KNEE SURGERY - I must take a medical furlogh for the next three to six months to
have a total knee replacement on my left knee. The surgery has been scheduled for July 16th
HEALTH at the VA Hospital in Salisbury NC where I will spend at least two days in the hospital. Then
after surgery I will be moved to a rehab facility for another two weeks, since our RV is not
conducive to the needs for proper recovery. While there I will begin in house Physical Therapy and that will
continue as outpatient for up to three months after the surgery. Please keep this surgery and my recovery in
your prayers that all will go well. This is another opportunity to witness to those I can while facing recovery.

gEEREREDEE
(EE R N BN E L

MORE MINISTRY NEWS - Two seniors in High School planning on going into the service called to seek
advice on the military. After spending nearly an hour talking with each of them about what the military is really
like, one who professed to be a "Christian" said he had to go home and seriously rethink his plans, while the
other one just thanked me for sharing the informing with him. A Christian Vietnam Veteran we met told me he
was Ashamed of serving, because there was nothing good that came out of it. We gave him a copy of the
testimony of Mrs. Tam Bowman, a Vietnamese woman who was led to the LORD by a Christian Soldier, and
the next day he said "I never knew all that... Thank You"! Finally we were called to assist a Marine on leave
whose vehicle had broken down. He needed a new engine and could not afford the repair, BUT GOD! He
professed to be an atheist yet he could not figure out why so many people were helping a complete stranger.
The shop doing the repair was donating their time and labor as well as putting him up in a motel during repairs.
We drove an hour and a half just to witness to this young man and of course pay the remaining portion of his
repairs. After witnessing to him for over an hour about how God was trying to get his attention, he allowed me
to pray for him and said "I have a lot to think about"! What is the price of a soul? Please pray for Carter Taylor

i NEW RV UPDATE - We are thankful for the donations of $11,500.00 so far this year toward that

[‘* goal. We are praying for GOD to move mountains to get the right vehicle and a way to finance it.
REQUEST ‘ Please continue to pray for all who are currently serving overseas in combat. Four “HIS GLORY”
D Rorassell L. Kichnan . Sb.

. . " " Z o Y |
Thank You For Your Faithful Prayers and Generous Support! Ephesians 6:10-20

Operation Liberty Support Address: Email: fourhg@hotmail.com
Dr. Russell Kidman C/0O Vision Baptist Church Web: www.OperationLibertyMinistry.org
Cathy Kidman 3149 Donley Ave. www.CorrespondenceBibleCollege4U.org

Phone: (313) 255-5477 Rochester Hills, MI 48309 Face Book: Russell Cathy Kidman
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The Launderville Family Missionaries To Ghana West Africa
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Dear Friends
and Partners,

We pray all is well and that you are

experiencing good health and the abundant
biessings from our Heavenly Father. We want (o
thank each and every one of you for your faithful
prayer and support.

This month has been quite eventful for us. We have
seen God do many great things. He has protected us
as we traveled thousands of miles. We spent most of
the time in TN, KY, and GA. The Lord Blessed with
3 churches promising support. God has blessed with
many good meetings and opportunities to preach and
share our burden for Ghana.

The Lord has blessed us with our 6th child. Psalm
127:3 Lo, children are an heritage of the LORD: and
the fruit of the womb is his reward. My wife Carrie
is due on January Ist. The Doctor thought it was
twins at first and we had to wait for a few weeks to
find out it is only 1. We are excited to find out if it
1s a boy or girl. We should know by August. Please
pray for my wife she has been dealing with morning
sickness most of the day with this pregnancy. This
new blessing has changed our goal for departure to
April of 2020. We will need enough time after the
birth of the child to get the needed paperwork done
in order to leave.

Please pray for wisdom on dealing with our van. It
broke down in Newport, TN. The oil cooler went bad

Support Information:
Make out to Prayer Baptist Missions International
Mark for Launderville Family and mail to:

Prayer Baptist Missions International
P.0. Box 160849

Boiling Springs, SC 29316
864-599-5132 » Pbmioffice@gmail.com

Sending Church:
Faith Baptist Church
Waverly, VA 23890

Pastor : Lewis Lawson
804-895-1324

Mine eye affecteth mine heart... Lamentations 3:51
..behold, | say unto you, Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest.

John 4:35

resulting in oil

in the coolant. We had to pay

a good sum to get it fixed. The mechanic broke some

wires and wouldn’t own up to it but the Lord gave us

wisdom to rig it so we could get home. The problem

we are dealing with now is oil in the coolant again

and trying to fix the electrical problem correctly. We

want to thank Bro Chuck and Sister Elaine for letting

me use their truck and all they have done to help us.
They are a blessing.

God has blessed and supplied the needed funds
to ship 20 barrels. We are thankful to New Light
Baptist Church and Pastor Belcher for this gift and
help in reaching Ghana with the Gospel.

We have had several individuals write letters of
encouragement of which we are very thankful. These
letters came when things were hard and we needed
lifting up. God used you to help us push forward for
God. Thank you for being wiiling to be used of God
in this area of correspondence with missionaries.

The grace of the Lord Jesus Christ, and the love of
God, and the communion of the Holy Ghost, be with
vou all. Amen. 2 Corinthians 13:14

Bro. John and Family

Personal Contact Info:

Bro. John Launderville

P.0. Box 172

Waverly, VA 23890 = 757-620-3106

Email: Thelaundervillefamily@!!ll1ail.com
Website: www.gospelforghana.blogspot.com



The MacLennans 25th June 2019
_ MisSionaries to Scotland

.

= '-. P ! e | et AL — . o v - = .“_-‘ ‘ T
"} How then sh hmvthey have not believed?
and how shd¥l'Wiey belicvesin him ofwhom they haveé #Bt heard?
and how ahc_*ll they hear without a preacher?. omans 10:14.

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

The Bible says that “As cold waters to a thirsty
soul, so is good news from a far country.” Pro_25:25 so let me begin by sharing how
God has been blessing us here in Scotland. We have had many people come and visit
our Church recently with just about a new visitor every week. They have been coming
from our local area and from much further afield. It has been truly amazing to see these
people coming all looking for a place where the Bible is preached and upheld. One visitor
told me that he was despairing that he would be able to find any church that truly
preached the Bible and salvation through Christ alone! Recently as part of our outreach
we have begun a youtube channel of our Church services in Scotland. You can search
youtube for Bible Baptist Glasgow and you will find it. This is because many people who
have visited our Church have been watching preachers from the United States online
and have said that they wished that they could have a church here in Scotland that
preached like that. Now some of those youtube preachers have been good but some have
been very bad and are spreading false doctrine and hatred. So, I wanted to provide an
alternative for people in Scotland and in the rest of the United Kingdom to hear good
preaching from Scotland. It has resulted in many new visitors coming to the Church and
many of them have decided to stay and are coming every week. Praise the Lord. Some
though have brought false doctrine and after hearing the preaching of the Word of God
have since moved on.

Not only have we been putting out sermons online but we also continue door to door
witnessing and street preaching and evangelism. We have had a good number of people
get saved on the streets recently and we have been passing out Bibles to these new
believers in Christ. One man who was saved and received a Bible is called Patrick and I
would ask you to pray for him that he would go on with the Lord. Our bible institute is
doing very well and the two young men we are training for the ministry have responded
very well to what they have been learning. Recently we have been going through the
subjects hermeneutics and homiletics so they can study the bible in an organised
manner and can prepare sermons that will be sound biblically. This last Sunday we had
one of the young men preaching in the Church, brother Grant, and he did a wonderful
job, praise the Lord. There are many challenges and blessings to working in the ministry
here in Scotland. One of the saddest things here for me is how alcohol and drugs
destroys lives. I would ask for you to pray for one young lady in particular called Kaireen
who is going through a battle at the moment. She recently was led to the Lord though
brother Grant but is struggling with alcohol and drug addiction. In the area where she
lives there are many people who are struggling with this problem. Many of them have
taken their own lives because they just can’t deal with these problems. Sadly, just
yesterday I heard of another young women who had taken her life and was a friend of a
young man who came to our church. It is truly heart-breaking! We are in a battle here
for the souls of men and women in Scotland. Our family is doing well and Debbie
continues her recovery from surgery. Thank you for your prayers and support in our

ministry of reaching Scotland with the Gospel.
HOME CHURCH: BRANCH HILL BAPTIST CHURCH, LOVELAND OH. 45140
SUPPORT TO: BEMA 4744 WINCHESTER PIKE, COLUMBUS, OH. 43232
FIELD ADDRESS: 87 GLENFRUIN ROAD BLANTYRE. G72 9RJ SCOTLAND. U.K

Scottishmissionary@gmail.com



Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

[ just want to say Bless the Lord for the busy but blessed last two months.
To God be the glory for all that he has done! Our family wants to thank

each and every one of our supporters for your
prayers and faithful support. There has been so
much happening in these last two months [ will
trv to include all the Lord has done and is doing.

Project Kindness for Kids...

We have been able to add 4 underprivileged
children to the ones who are being sponsored,
which now brings us to 11 children. It was a great
joy to have been able to see one of our sponsored
children trust Christ as there Saviour at the
recent revival at Blessed Hope Baptist Church.

Qur First Visitors...

We've just finished 3 weeks with our PBMI
Director Bro.Gary Crisp and evangelist Duane
Moaore. It was such a blessing to have them visit,
for the Lord used them greatly. We began with a
vouth meeting then we had our Tri-annual Bible
Institute each day the first week with a Home
and Family Revival each night at Welcome
Baptist Church in Buwenge. Praise the Lord for
Ms. Veronica getting saved! Then we traveled to
Luwero for a Revival at Blessed Hope Baptist
Church where the Lord blessed and 19 souls

were saved in that week of revival! From there we traveled to Kenya to
meet up with some nationals who works with PBMI.

The School Ministry...

We are in the middle of school break here, but we were able to have a
meeting with a group of schools in Luzinga to a group of 2000 students
and teachers! This next school term we plan to continue preaching in
the schools and to follow up with many we’ve already been with. One
school, Royal College Buwenge, we have been teaching weekly the

!l.nh()
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The Ladies Ministry...

Mrs. Debbie was able to carry 16 of our ladies from Welcome Baptist
Church and 3 from Blessed Hope Baptist Church to Kampala for the East
Africa Baptist Ladies Conference. It is a blessing to see how these ladies

and others are growing in the Lord.

The Radio Ministry...

We had a door of opportunity to begin preaching
on the local radio station here in Jinja. It is a
secular radio station but it has a very wide reach.
Please help us to pray for this ministry as well
as the funds to continue buying an hour slot. An
hour slot to preach the gospel is around $30 US
dollars.

Our Ist Missions Conference...

We concluded our mission month In April and
took up Faith Promise. We have been able to
take on 4 missionaries! We have seen over the
amount promised come in and our regular tithes
and offerings have also increased! It works!

We are praying to help with 2 new church
plants in Kaliro, Uganda, and Kamuli, Uganda.
These are some of our Bible Institute students.
Construction is also continuing on the dorms/
S§8 rooms and the additional land has been
purchased. We want to thank each of you who
has given and prayed for these needs! Also,

thank you to those who gave for our car repairs! Again, we want to thank

each and everyone who prays and gives so we can be here doing what

God has called us to do.

Prayer Request

Wisdom & Protection

ABC’s of Christian Growth, please continue to pray for this ministry.

@EBB]I@I@I[!]HHII-

| General Dlrector' Gary Crisp ® 828-735-1 297

In His Service,

East Africa

/ma

Souls to be saved and discipled
Funds to complete dorms/SS rooms

The New Church Plants

: "/ /
Missionaries to Ugantj
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: kevinnoles@rocketmail. com,



Dear Praying Friend's;

Contact:

PO Box 508 We thank you for the support both prayerfully and financially that you continue to send
g @WLLTYAE  our way, in January we started our twentieth year on the road as a field representative for

& the VICTORY BAPTIST PRESS and looking back I would be hard pressed to find a
864-506-2380 field of labor greater than putting the Word of God on the mission fields of this world,
billrichburg@bellsouth.net B thank the Lord for letting us be a part of it.

We spoke in our last prayer letter about the repair work on the bindery system at the
print shop and I'm happy to report it's working as it should and they are putting bibles
M{OTELEXNGUUE (o gether on it as | write this letter. Replacing and upgrading printing equipment is very
CURVEIEISIER  costly and when we finish with a piece of equipment, if it's still usable we always try to
o Scipture Disribution find another ministry that can use it to help them avoid the cost of buying it. Our plate

making process for the printing presses has been in need of upgrading for several years
® Hosfing Missions Trips so we've recently purchase a used (but new to us! ) Computer to plate machine (CTP)
o Preaching Misson Conferences which wil.l speed up our pla.te making process and save considerable money on the cost
and Revival Meefings of. produmr_lg plates. This will cost VBP § 28.400.00 plee!se help us pray th.at the money
will come in to pay for the machine, maybe you would like to have a part in helping us
 fund Raising for Prinfing with this if so please send your offering to VBP and make a note it's for the CTP.

Expenses
Our last trip out on the road was three weeks long and since our last letter we've been in
revival meetings, mission conferences and local churches in NC, SC, AL and Florida

Victorv Bantist P preaching and presenting the ministry and we took a few days and drove the bus to carry
L /LLIBILES group of young people to a youth conference in DeLand, FL. and it's always a joy to #

PO Box 766 see our youth get stirred about the things of God and find direction for their lives.

Milton, FL - 32572 In closing, Vicki and I are both doing well and we ask for
850-623-0086 your continued prayers as we try to challenge
local churches about the printing of God's

Word for those who don't have it.

Sincerely,
Bill & Vicki Richburg
PS 68:11

Visit our online hookstore at: www.victorybapfistpress.com
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BAD NEWS

We are supposed to be in India today, but United Airlines canceled our flight due to a “No Fly Zone” over
Pakistan. To say we are disappointed would be an understatement.

GOOD NEWS

We were blessed to be a part of the Mission Revival at Catoosa Baptist Tabernacle, in Ringgold, GA,
pastored by Justin Gazaway. Services were Spirit filled. The singing was great. The attendance was
wonderful and the people were excited.

We left Georgia and drove to St. Cloud, Florida to be with Eastern Avenue Baptist Church, pastored by Jim
Callen. This is one of our favorite places. Enjoyed the weekend with them.

We left Florida and drove to Brevard, North Carolina (The Wilds Camp) to enjoy the annual Vision Baptist
Mission orientation. It was a blessed week.

BEST NEWS

We are booked to return to India the 6th of August. We are excited to get back to this great country and
teach the young preachers. Several men have been saved in the last few months.

Please pray that all will go well and Pakistan will behave themselves. Thank you for helping us do what
God has placed in our hearts.

Thank you for giving towards the translation ministry. We are waiting for the funds to build a bit more to
begin our next project.

We love you and appreciate and covet your prayers for India.

" PO Box 442
. Alpharetta, GA 30009

(864) 508-0958
_ jrobvitv@gmail.com
comeandseeindia.org
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Church Planting , _ 1
Missionaries in A & 4 BAPTIST MISSIONS
Colombia ' Ny

Hello Pastor and Praying Family!

WE HAD TO PULL OUT MORE CHAIRS...

This past month has been an eventful and fruitful one. We had a record of 26 people that came to 2
services that we had during easter. As you all
know we had our Easter campaign that went
from Thursday night through Sunday morning.
Thank you very much for praying for the
15,000 flyers that were handed out for this
event. Many heard a clear presentation of the
Gospel that week and we are already seeing the
fruit from it.

The week after, my pastor Austin Gardner and
our Missions director, Jeff Bush, came to visit
us for the South American Regional
Conference. We were not only encouraged but
it was also a huge blessing to have them here
with us. We also had several other missionary
friends that came from Argentina, Mexico,
Bolivia, Chile, and Peru. We thank God for our pastor and Missions director for taking time out of their
busy schedule to come and help with guidance and with encouragement on the field.

Mother’s day is this week and this is another event at our church. Please pray as we get ready and for
the mothers of Colombia to come and listen to the Gospel and get saved!

We would like to invite you and your teens to the Our Generation Camp 2019 that will be hosted at
Sand Mountain Bible Camp in Trenton, GA. This year our home church is offering two great weeks of
camp. Your young people will be challenged by the word of God. All of the preaching is done by real
missionaries from all over the world. Not only will their lives be challenged, but they will also enjoy
their time at camp through the various games and times of fellowship. The cost of the camp per person
is $225 and the dates will be from June 17-21, June 24-28. For more information about the camp
please do not hesitate to contact me at the email below or at our cell phone number. We love you all!

Mailing/Support Address: Contact Information: Sending Church:
Vision Baptist Missions 404-432-9230 Vision Baptist Church
c/o Miguel Sanabria R2Col@outlook.com Alpharetta, GA

P.O. Box 442 ColombiaChurchPlanting.com Pastor Austin Gardner
Alpharetta, GA 30009 770-456-5881
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Prayer Letter June 13, 2019

Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

Visitors - We had many visitors this past month: friends from Northern
Ireland, missionaries to Africa, and a mission team from America.

Missions Weekend - The Shumaker family, missionaries to Burkina Faso,
was able to be with us for a few days in May on their way back to America
for furlough. Bro. Keith preached our missions weekend and challenged our
church to get more involved in world missions.

Gospel Need in SE England - There is a great spiritual need in the
Southeast of England where we live. There are very few Bible-believing
churches. Many of the churches that are here are finding it difficult to reach
out with the gospel, especially amongst the white English population. One
English pastor told me that it is estimated that less than .05% of white
English people attend a Bible-believing church. Please pray for God to
strengthen existing churches and to give gospel fruit in this needy area.

Downham Baptist - God has brought together an amazing group of
members at Downham Baptist. They are a small group, but each of them
has shown perseverance. Pray for them to continue to grow spiritually and
numerically as they continue to take on more ministry responsibility,
especially with us going on furlough in August. Pray as well for more of the
occasional and regular attenders to become committed members.

Preaching - Our Exodus series is coming to an end, so we are abhout to start

my last preaching series before we leave from the book of 2 Timothy. Also, | Praises:

will be teaching more lessons on why we do and don't do certain things at - Visiting friends and mission teams
our church. Pray for our church to be mature and strong in the face of much encouraging and helping us

false doctrine and false teaching that abounds in our world today. . Committed members of Downham
Evangelism - The American mission team that was with us for a week from Baptist Church

Pleasantville Baptist Church in Pleasantville, lowa, helped us with a good - Gospel literature that was given out
amount of evangelism. They helped us to distribute almost 6,000 invitations

as well as some street evangelism and door-to-door work. Prayer Requests:

Furlough Plans - Thank you for continuing to pray for our furlough plans. . Vision for world missions at Downham
There is much to do, but God is helping us. We are working on booking our Baptist Church

calendar and will do our best to visit our supporting churches as we are able.
If your church does not support us, we would love to come by and present
our ministry, as we are in need of raising additional support. Thank you! . gﬂ::’tigfghi?ghgmwm of Downham

- Furlough plans

- Gospel need in SE England

- Travis & Teri Snode

PREFER AN EMAIL COPY OF THIS LETTER? If you would prefer to receive a digital copy of this
letter rather than a hard copy, please send an email to tsnode @gmail.com.

Contact: +1 678-871-9610 tsnode@gmail.com travissnode.com ¥ twitter.com/tsnode § facebook.com/tsnode
Field Address: 112 Brangbourne Road, London, BR1 4LQ, UK g instagram.com/travissnode § travis.snode

Sending Church: Vision Baptist Church 770-456-5881 Support Address: Vision Baptist Missions 770-456-5881
355 Windy Hill Dr. Alpharetta, GA 30004 visionbaptist.com PO. Box 442 Alpharetta, GA 30009 visionmissions.info




Establishing churches and mission
churches with national pastors.

Cenlers (o train preachers in
seriptures and evangelism,

Translate and publish
Christian books.

Sending Bibles to Muslim,
Communist, Catholics and
Jews who have never
owned one.

Home Address:

932 REEMS CREEK RD
WEAVERVILLE NC. 28787
Home: 828-675-0012

Cell: 828-674-4030
Ispivey1379 @yahoo.com

Sending Church:

Cove Creek Baptist Church
277 Cove Creek Rd

Pickens SC 29671

~ el (864)- 8780125 —— -

Travis Spivey, Pastor

Misslons Address:
1.B.O.M. Inc.

PO Box 16576
Asheville, NC 28816
Tel. 828-252-6750
Fax $28-259-9427

Dear Friends,

€y The last several months have been great in our work

t for the Lord. TO GOD BE THE GLORY, GREAT |

. to) / THINGS HE HATH DONE. All is fruit to your account
|.§J in Heaven.

Mexico early next year. I have not been to Mexico since
July of 2016, because of the Glioblastoma that I had the
doctor did not want me to go. I am praying that he will let me

go in January of 2020.

We are planning a new church being built in Guadalajara. Bro.
Victorio Robles is building ‘Lighthouse Baptist Church,” which
will be our main IBOM headquarters. We also have plans for
another church in Hidalgo, Huichapan City, and Guadalajara,

which will bring the number of churches that IBOM has started
to 165.

I am enclosing pictures of the new building in Guadalajara, and
also a picture of Pastor Victorio. Who has been our field manager
in Mexico for 20 years, Bro. Victorio has moved from Mexico
City to Guadalajara. The tent is being used in Huichapan City.

Please continue to pray for IBOM in Meixco, and | hope that

the pictures in this newsletter will be a blessing to you. Please
continue to pray that the Lord will honor and bless our work there
as we continue to plant churches. Thank you for sending us to
Mexico.

June 2019




